
Editor’s Comment: 

After checking the first version of work JERR 81346 and the second version, I see that the authors have 
not adequately addressed the remarks of the reviewers. 

Therefore, I think that the authors should rewrite and send the work again, indicating very well the 
modifications made and proposed by the referees. In addition, they must change the referencing system 
to the one used by JERR. Likewise, they must review the English used well. 
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